The Maine Highlands Farmers

Developed by Donna Coffin, Extension Educator
At a meeting I conducted in November of 2002 for Piscataquis County agriculture agencies to inform farmers of the various programs available, farmers expressed the need to enhance their marketing efforts by working together.   

I provided substantial assistance to this group of farmers who were successful in receiving a Sustainable Agriculture Research Education (SARE) grant for $7740 to assess the feasibility of establishing a farmer marketing organization and to conduct a consumer survey determine consumer preferences for locally produced agriculture products and how farmers could market more effectively to local consumers.  Also, the grant funded the development of a farm map for consumers.  

As a result of this SARE grant the Maine Highlands Farm Products Promotion Group was formed in March of 2003. Today this organization has 20 active members and meets monthly to work on enhancing members’ direct and value added marketing efforts.  Meeting attendance varies from eight to twenty-four farmers. 

Topics of their meetings have included:

· Food Stamps and WIC for Farmers 

· Consumer Survey Preliminary Results 

· Signage for farmers 

· Web Site Development

· Farm Fresh Connection

· Selling to the Mountain View Youth Development Center and Charleston Correctional Facility
Tour of the University of Maine Food Lab and Pilot Plant for Value Added Product

This farmers group also received a 2003 Healthy Maine Partnership Grant and 2004 Maine Community Foundation Grant to purchase food from member farmers for the local food cupboards (total $8,000). A similar grant for 2005 ($7,500) was not funded.  In 2004 the Healthy Maine Partnership Grant assisted with funding for a second farm map ($3,000).  In 2005 this group included the Maine Highlands Farmers logo on their “Healthy Eating Guide” for Piscataquis County.  
As a result of participating in monthly meetings and learning about new programs and grant opportunities: 

· Six farms are now accepting WIC coupons

· Six farms have Senior Farm Share contracts (over 300 contracts @ $100 each)

· One farm received a grant to provide nutrition education programs at the farm during the summer of 2003, 2004 and 2005. 

· Seven farms with farm stands are carrying products produced by five farmers who do not have a permanent retail stand. 

· Ten to twelve farms provided food to local food cupboards

· Three farmers participated in the Phase one of Farms for the Future and four farmers were successful in applying for the Phase two and they each qualified for up to $25,000 grant to help with implementation of their farm plan.
· 2004 farm map was developed and 21,000 copies were being distributed throughout the two county area.
· In 2006 the Maine Highlands Farmers web site was unveiled.  It is located  www.MaineHighlandsFarmers.com. 
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